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Present
Luke Brown	Deputy Commissioner TAS – Department of Veterans’ Affairs (Chair)
Alec Young 	Hobart Legacy Inc
Bernadette Praske 	Mates4Mates – Tasmania 
BRIG John Withers	Veterans Reference Group – Tasmania 
David Waddle OAM	Advocacy, Training and Development Program
Don Spinks AM 	Repatriation Commissioner - Department of Veterans’ Affairs (via VC)
Elaine Devlin	Open Arms 
Graeme Barnett RFD	 Observer 
Jacinta Leahy	Partners of Veterans Association – Tasmania
Kevin Evorall	Launceston Legacy Inc 
LTCOL Paul O’Donnell CSM   Senior ADF Officer (SADFO) – Tasmania 
Malcolm Cash (proxy)	Vietnam Veterans' Association of Australia 
Ray Williams OAM 	Australian Federation of Totally and Permanently Incapacitated Ex-Servicemen and Women Ltd – Tasmania 
Robert Dick			  Returned and Services League – Tasmania
Sam Bourke 	Assistant Director Veterans’ Recognition Program -         Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
Anne James	Executive Officer – Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
Rochelle Devlin 	Scribe – Department of Veterans’ Affairs 

Apologies
Alan Robertson OAMCSM JP Royal Australian Air Force Association
Brian Ellis	Naval Association of Australia – Tasmania 
Nick Atkins	Tasmania State Government   





Business Arising
Apologies noted. 

Deputy Commissioner Update:
Chair Luke Brown highlighted the continuation of the feasibility study into a Tasmanian Wellbeing Support Service. Consultation period for the study was extended to January 2021 with the final report due to Government February 2021. 
Luke Brown updated the forum on DVA’s continued support of Veterans and their families following the release of the IGADF report with the Department eager to hear about any concern or effect the report may have on the veteran community. It was echoed around the forum the need for support and a unified front and recognised that negative media coverage is unhelpful and destructive.  
Forum is advised on the appointment of the National Commissioner for Defence and Veteran Suicide Prevention. Dr Bernadette Boss CSC has commenced in the role beginning with an independent review of past incidence of suicide within the Veteran and Defence community. Members are encouraged to visit her website (https://www.nationalcommissionerdvsp.gov.au) or the Attorney Generals website (https://www.attorneygeneral.gov.au/media/media-releases/national-commissioner-defence-and-veteran-suicide-prevention) for Terms of Reference and information on how to contribute to the review. Robert Dick reported that the RSL and other ESO’s attended a discussion with Dr Boss and although poorly attended, he believed the input was beneficial. 
Forum is reassured that staffing changes within VAPAC (Veterans Affairs Pharmaceutical Advice Centre) is not linked to any reduction in service levels or delivery standards. 
Don Spinks AM, Repatriation Commissioner: 
Presentation - “Putting veterans and their families first”.    
Sam Bourke, Assistant Director Veterans’ Recognition Program: 
Presentation - Veterans’ Recognition Program 
Agenda item (s)
6a. OBO TPI Association, Ray Williams raised ongoing concerns with Building Excellence in
 Service and Training grants program. Forum members agreed a review of the program as
 required. This is to be communicated internally within DVA by DC.

6b. OBO Launceston Legacy, Kevin Evorall raised the issue of DVA notification of deceased
 veterans no longer meeting Legacy’s needs. An additional issue was raised about Freedom
 of Application processes in respect of claims for the War Widow(er)’s Pension.   

Advocacy Training and Development Program (ATDP) Update:
David Waddle updated members on current training statistics:
Currently 18 Tasmanian candidates undertaking training.
23 Accredited candidates across the state.

ESO Updates: 
Launceston Legacy Inc: 
Kevin Evorall reported on post-COVID-19return to activity with decent attendance of members at lunch functions and a successful Christmas party. 
Vietnam Veterans’ Association of Australia – Tas:
Proxy Malcolm Cash advised members of recent working bee at the Younger Veterans Retreat. Members were reminded that the Launceston Sub-Branch celebrated their 40th Anniversary last year with celebrations held over until 15 May 2021.
Australian Federation of Totally and Permanently Incapacitated Ex-Servicemen and Women - Tas:
Ray Williams OAM updated members on a return to some normality with recommencement of meetings and bus trips. Five projects currently being undertaken, hopeful December completion. TPI membership numbers declining. 
Hobart Legacy Inc:
Alec Young reported Badge Week 2020 was successful as were Christmas parties for widows and children. 
Open Arms:
Elaine Devlin informed members about the Open Arms’ Check 5 campaign. Elaine reiterates OA have a ‘Safe Zone’ phone line for anonymous support. OA celebrated the anniversary of their Community and Peer Program which has been a positive change and peers hope to have more community engagement in 2021.
Partners of Veterans Association - Tas: 
Jacinta Leahy reported on an eight week partners program provided in partnership with Open Arms. They held a successful Christmas dinner and social outings have recommenced. 

Mates4Mates -Tas:
Bernadette Praske advised on the departure of Joshua Miller and current review of services prior to recruiting a replacement. Services are continuing with more being offered external to the centre and the forum was updated on the success of a recent three day program for at risk younger veterans; happy to take referrals for upcoming programs.
Senior ADF Officer - Tas: 
LTCOL Paul O’Donnell CSM is new to forum and position. He is gaining an understanding of the ADF landscape across Tasmania. Keen to forecast activities and engagement and strengthen connection points within the community and this forum. 
Returned and Services League - Tas:
Robert Dick informed members that interviews have commenced to fill the role of Case Navigator for the RSL Veterans employment program, with an appointment expected in March. 
Veterans Reference Group – Tas:
BRIG (Ret) John Withers advised that the Tasmania Veterans Reference Group meet quarterly with recent focus on three key areas: mental health, transition and veteran employment. John reiterated that the State Minister for Veterans sees significant value in the group and investing in the veteran community.
Observer - Former President Australian Peacekeeper and Peacemaker Veterans’ Association:
Graeme Barnett advised that APPVA National has revoked authority for the Tasmanian branch to utilise their logos or trademarks with the aim of reforming as a truly national organisation operating out of Canberra without state branches. The forum was informed that negotiations are required around the maintenance of local memorials, the MOU with the VVAA for the use of the Lake Sorell retreat and membership of TESSA. It is expected that the Tasmanian branch may rename and brand with their own trademark. 

Next meeting
Budget Brief Wednesday 12 May time TBC. 
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